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credited with more than 40 life size and larger 
bronze figure and monuments in the United 
States and United Kingdom. Whyte’s work in-
cludes memorials for fallen first responders 
and soldiers, tributes to beloved cultural fig-
ures, and public art installations. One of his 
most prominent pieces on the Central Coast is 
the Cannery Row Monument located in Mon-
terey. This piece features nine life-size figures, 
including author John Steinbeck, recipient of 
the Nobel Prize, and other figures prominent 
in Central Coast history. 

Whyte’s bronze bust of Congressman JOHN 
J. CONYERS, Jr. is one of the first busts 
sculpted of a sitting Member of Congress. His 
work captures Congressman CONYERS’ signifi-
cance as the Dean of the U.S. House of Rep-
resentatives and a founding member of the 
Congressional Black Caucus. 

On behalf of California’s 20th Congressional 
District, I thank Steven Whyte for the rich trib-
ute that his bronze sculpture affords our Con-
gressional colleague, JOHN J. CONYERS, Jr. I 
also appreciate the recognition that Steven 
Whyte has brought to the Central Coast’s ar-
tistic community through the acclaim of his art 
by the National Portrait Gallery of the Smithso-
nian Institution. 
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CONGRATULATING RYAN DARBY 

HON. JAMIE RASKIN 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, September 12, 2017 

Mr. RASKIN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate, honor and thank a truly impres-
sive young constituent from my district, 14- 
year old Ryan Darby, who is completing two 
years of exemplary service as a National 
Youth Ambassador for the Hyundai Hope On 
Wheels Foundation to fight pediatric cancer. 

Ryan lives in Bethesda, Maryland and is 
himself a cancer survivor. He was selected to 
serve as a Hyundai Hope On Wheels National 
Youth Ambassador in March 2016. 

Since then, Ryan has traveled across Amer-
ica to share his story of illness, resiliency, 
courage and hope and to inspire others to par-
ticipate in the fight against cancer. 

Ryan joined Hyundai Hope On Wheels in its 
continuing mission to educate people about 
pediatric cancer and to raise money—over 
$130 million since 1998—to find a cure. 

Over the last two years, Ryan visited many 
children’s hospitals and attended events to 
stand in solidarity with children and families 
who are battling cancer or who have been af-
fected by the disease. He has spoken at nu-
merous schools and even shared his story on 
TV and radio. 

Ryan was only six years old when he was 
diagnosed with Acute Lymphoblastic Leu-
kemia, and he became one tough cancer sur-
vivor. 

He is an inspiring example of physical cour-
age, mental toughness and devotion to the 
well-being of others. I am especially proud of 
him for giving others hope. We encourage and 
applaud the kind of selfless contributions this 
young man has made. 

I wish Ryan Darby the best of luck with all 
his future endeavors, and I urge my col-
leagues in the House of Representatives to 
join me in congratulating him on a job well 
done as he completes his service as a 2016– 

2017 Hyundai Hope On Wheels National 
Youth Ambassador. 
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IN HONOR OF THE DEDICATION OF 
THE CITY OF DENTON’S 9/11 
FIREFIGHTERS MEMORIAL BELL 
TOWER 

HON. MICHAEL C. BURGESS 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, September 12, 2017 

Mr. BURGESS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the City of Denton, Texas as they 
dedicate a 9/11 Firefighters Memorial Bell 
Tower featuring an I-beam from the World 
Trade Center and Denton’s original bronze fire 
bell. The Memorial was dedicated on the 16th 
anniversary of the terrorist attacks in New 
York City, Washington, D.C., and rural Penn-
sylvania. 

An I-beam from the World Trade Center 
stands at the bottom of the 30-foot bell tower 
structure, which protects the I-beam below 
and frames the entrance to the Denton Fire-
fighters Museum and Central Fire Station. The 
monument provides a visual representation of 
New York’s landmark Twin Towers and dis-
plays the number 343 in remembrance of the 
firefighters who were killed at Ground Zero, as 
well as the words courage, dedication, and 
service, in honor of all firefighters. 

The bell tower structure also features Den-
ton’s original bronze fire bell from City Hall 
West, which hangs at the top of the monu-
ment. The bell once sounded three times a 
day and was used to alert residents of fires. 
Cast originally in 1884, the bell was recently 
refurbished and made fully operational to 
make the same sounds as heard in historic 
Denton. 

The dedication of the monument occurred 
as part of a special memorial event featuring 
retired New York City firefighter Bill Spade, 
who was at Ground Zero on September 11, 
2001. Mr. Spade is the only survivor of the 
twelve responding firefighters on FDNY Res-
cue 5, a unit of the Special Operations Com-
mand. He shared his experiences from that 
unforgettable day, and put into perspective the 
debt of gratitude each of us owes to first re-
sponders that serve their communities each 
day. 

I would like to express my sincere apprecia-
tion to the City of Denton as they honor the 
firefighters lost while responding to the attacks 
on our country in 2001, as well as the men 
and women currently serving Denton under 
the direction of Chief Paulsgrove and other 
leaders like him across Denton County. This 
recognition is well-deserved, and I am hon-
ored to represent these professionals and their 
families in the 26th District of Texas. 
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HONORING PETTY OFFICER 
CHARLES NATHAN FINDLEY 

HON. PETER J. ROSKAM 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, September 12, 2017 

Mr. ROSKAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
recognition of United States Navy Petty Officer 
Charles Nathan Findley and his service to our 

nation. On August 20th of this year, Petty Offi-
cer Findley was killed after a collision between 
the USS John S. McCain and a merchant ves-
sel in waters near Singapore and Malaysia. 

Respected by his fellow officers, Findley 
served as an electronics technician first class 
in the Navy. His friends and family will remem-
ber his love of rebuilding cars, Japanese cul-
ture, and foreign travel. Findley was a father 
and husband, leaving behind an 8-year-old 
daughter, 6-year-old son, and his beloved wife 
Riho. 

His contributions as a Petty Officer for the 
United States Navy and his sacrifice to our na-
tion serves as a reminder to us all that our 
freedom exists because of the dedication of 
brave individuals such as Charles. Our country 
is at a loss without his loyal service. 

Mr. Speaker and distinguished colleagues, 
please join me in honoring Petty Officer 
Charles Nathan Findley and his distinguished 
service to our nation. 
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TRIBUTE TO LAUREN BAKER 

HON. GWEN MOORE 
OF WISCONSIN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, September 12, 2017 

Ms. MOORE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Lauren Baker who has served as a 
mentor, teacher, labor leader, college instruc-
tor, consultant, and administrator. Lauren is 
retiring from her current position as Executive 
Director of the Milwaukee Teachers’ Education 
Association (MTEA) comprised of educators, 
educational assistants’, substitutes and book-
keepers who work on behalf of the students 
attending Milwaukee Public Schools (MPS). 
She officially retired on August 31, 2017. 

Lauren has enjoyed a distinguished career. 
She spent over 25 years in the printing indus-
try working as a journeyperson lithographer 
and then served as Education Director for the 
Graphic Communications International Union 
Local 577M (now GCC/IBT and Director of the 
Milwaukee Graphic Arts Institute (MGAI). 
Lauren taught at MGAI and Milwaukee Area 
Technical College. Highlights of her work dur-
ing this period of her career include: leading 
the successful part-time teachers organizing 
campaign at MATC, founding the GCIU Wom-
en’s Caucus and developing and implementing 
sexual harassment training for union members 
and employers. For 10 years, Lauren served 
as the Coordinator Career and Technical Edu-
cation (CTE) for MPS. She led the district 
wide efforts in trade technical and other career 
educational disciplines. Further, she revitalized 
the career programming, advocated for pub-
lically funded career education at the state 
and federal level and also coordinated the 
work for teachers in schools for the CTE pro-
grams. 

Lauren has served on numerous boards; 
she has served on the MATC Board for 19 
years. She co-chairs the statewide District 
Boards Association’s Legislation Committee 
and represented the Midwest Region on the 
National Board of Directors for the Association 
of Community College Trustees. Further, 
Lauren served on the National Council for 
Skills Standards in Graphic Communications, 
the State Superintendent’s Council of Tech-
nical and Engineering Education and Mil-
waukee County Advisory Committee on Ap-
prenticeships and other committees in relation 
to workforce preparation and education. 
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